Our Ref/Ein Cyf: Your Ref/Eich Cyf: Date/Dyddiad: Please ask for/Gofynnwch am: Direct line/Llinell uniongyrchol: Email/Ebost: ST/SJ P-04-471 2 May 2013 Steve Thomas 029 2046 8610 steve.thomas@wlga.gov.uk



William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

## Dear Mr Powell

Thank you for your letter of 24<sup>th</sup> April on the provision of automated external defibrillators within local government "public places". WLGA fully accepts that this is a crucial issue and one which can save lives. There is strong evidence, as reported in guidelines from the European Resuscitation Council (ERC),1 that using automated external defibrillators in the management of cardiac arrest outside of hospital, improve survival. Our problem however is that the WLGA does not have the capacity to collect the scale of information you seek. We have no dedicated health and safety professionals within WLGA or resource to undertake this. It would in turn require all authorities to undertake an extensive and potentially costly survey not least of all in terms of leisure centres, libraries, schools, residential care homes etc.

Bearing in mind the severe resource constraints we are facing I will write out to seek the policies of authorities on this but I'm afraid that this is about the extent of the assistance we can provide on this enquiry.

Yours sincerely

**Steve Thomas CBE** 

Chief Executive / Prif Weithredwr

Steve Thomas CBE Chief Executive Prif Weithredwr

Welsh Local Government Association Local Government House Drake Walk CARDIFF CF10 4LG Tel: 029 2046 8600

Cymdeithas Llywodraeth Leol Cymru Tŷ Llywodraeth Leol Rhodfa Drake CAERDYDD CF10 4LG Ffôn: 029 2046 8600

www.wlga.gov.uk